2006/2007 Eastern Iowa FSC

Annual Report

May 31, 2007
Annual Report - Sanctions
EIFSC submitted requests and received sanctions for two competitions during this past year.  We secured sanctions for the 2007 Iowa Games and the 6th Annual Eastern Iowa Invitational.

In addition we received sanctions for several performance requests.  These included: 

Exhibitions during the Roughrider games
Exhibitions during the Learn to Skate lesson times
Performing in the opening ceremonies of the 2007 Iowa Games in Dubuque, Iowa
2007 Spring Ice Show "Rock the House."

I anticipate sanctioning many of the same events for this upcoming year along with securing a sanction for the 2008 Upper Great Lakes Regional Competition to be held in Cedar Rapids, Iowa in October.  

Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Krutzfield
Sanction Chairperson
Eastern Iowa Figure Skating Club
Cedar Rapids, Iowa

Annual Report - Program Development 

This year, the Blue Diamonds offered two competitive teams for the first time, a beginner level team and a pre-juvenile level team.  Twenty-three skaters participated in the synchro program.  

The pre-juvenile team competed three times, including Midwesterns in Chicago, IL.  The beginner team competed twice, in Fond du Lac, Wisconsin, and Beaver Dam, Wisconsin.  The new team brought home its first trophy and medals from Beaver Dam, earning second place in the silver round in just their second competition.  

Both teams also participated in an exhibition at the Hawkeye Skating Club Holiday show and skated in the EIFSC Ice Show.  

Synchro continues to grow and our teams continue to become more competitive.  A key factor in the success of the program is the support of the EIFSC to keep the program financially viable.  The teams hope next year to improve through additional practice time and a more aggressive competitive schedule.  

Respectfully submitted,
Charlotte Hays
Program Development Chairperson
Eastern Iowa Figure Skating Club
Cedar Rapids, Iowa
Annual Report - President 

The Eastern Iowa FSC started the year with a new board in May, 2006 and currently has 144 active members compared to 123 in 2005.  The EIFSC directors were:

President:

Dawn Gifford


Vice President:
Tammie Hoover

Treasurer: 

Kris Stolba


Secretary:

Charlotte Hays

Directors:

Neil Bernstein


Sandy Bodnarek




Cari Christiansen

Jane Grabowski (resigned 01/2007)


Teresa Johns


Brenda Kelly

Nancy Krutzfield

Rhonda Scheidt

Committee chairs were as follows:

Competition:


Tammie Hoover & Neil Bernstein
Ice Show:


Nancy Krutzfield & Dawn Gifford
Membership:


Teresa Johns
Test Chair:


Julie Willard

Program Development:
Charlotte Hays

Coach Liaison:


Dawn Gifford

LTS Liaison:


Rotated 

Home School Liaison

Brenda Kelly 

Grievance 


Neil Bernstein, Jane Grabowski 

Special Projects:  

· The club invested in a capital project to repair the jump harness.  This was completed in May.  

· The club was awarded a bid for the 2008 qualifying competitions – UGL Regional Championships that will be held in October 2007.  

· The club voted and approved two grant programs in 2005, one to support skaters participating in qualifying competitions and the other to promote professional staff education programs from the PSA.  The details for those programs can be found on the EIFSC website.  Four skaters and six coaches took advantage of these grant programs this year.

Exhibitions:  The club skaters performed in an exhibition for the Freedom Festival in June, 2006.  The club skaters performed in a small number of exhibitions during the Roughriders hockey games.

Test Sessions:  EIFSC held 3 test sessions in the past year August 20th, 2006, December 10th, 2006 and March 3rd, 2007.  The club membership has passed a total of 56 tests to date this membership year.

Competition:  The EIFSC Invitational was held on Friday March 2nd – Sunday March 4th 2006.  There were 351 starts for all events and a total of 163 skaters attended compared to 213 starts for all events and a total of 110 skaters attending in 2006.   

Ice Show:  The EIFSC Spring Ice Show “Rock the House” was held Saturday May 19th.  The show hosted Andy & Lindsey Seitz.  The ice show recap will be recorded in the board meeting minutes for June 2007.
Special Accomplishments:  This year was full of first time milestone accomplishments for many of our club skaters.  Each of our club skaters made many accomplishments through out the season, passing tests, learning new skills and entertaining all of us with their performances.  This year we had our first club skater pass her senior moves test – Nicole Johnson.  Victoria Beebout and Echo Cassill represented EIFSC at our first appearance at the National Showcase Competition, where Victoria was a Pre-Juvenile Light National Showcase Champion.  Our Synchronized Skating Team, the Blue Diamonds represented EIFSC for the first time at Midwestern Sectionals.  We also had our first Regional Champions and skaters to qualify for US Junior Figure Skating Championship.  Lauren Gifford & Carson Bodnarek, were the UGL Regional Juvenile Pair Champions and placed 6th overall in the Juvenile Pairs Final Round at Junior Nationals.
Financial Stability:  At the beginning of this year we found ourselves with depleting savings and checking balances.  Our team took this challenge very seriously and we were very conservative with spending with the goal not to cancel programs for our club members.  Our beginning account balances were approximately $31,000 one year ago.  Our 2007 competition and ice show were both profitable, compared to being in the “red” in recent years.  Consequently we are ending the year with our account balances approximately $31,000.  With UGL in the horizon, our financial outlook is very positive.  Most excellent work team!
Please see the included board meeting minutes for detail of business conducted in the 2006/2007 membership year.  Thank you to all the membership for countless hours of volunteer help that made this year “ROCK!”
Sincerely Submitted,

Dawn Gifford
President 
Eastern Iowa FSC

BOARD MEETING

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

June 8, 2006

Members in attendance:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Dawn Gifford, Jane Grabowski, Charlotte Hays, Tammie, Hoover, Teresa Johns, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt, Kris Stolba

The meeting was called to order by Dawn Gifford at 7:05 am.

Officer Reports

Dawn Gifford, President-

1. The Freedom Festival exhibition, “Freedom Freeze” is scheduled for Sunday June 25th with a one hour open skate followed by our one hour exhibition.  Sign up will be available at the rink.

2. Because of the turnover in the membership secretary position, Dawn proceeded with putting together membership renewal packets.  The board discussed and reviewed her drafts so they may be mailed out this week.  Membership renewals are due June 25th so they may be processed with the USFS by July 1st.  

3. Election of officers.  Dawn opened the floor for nominations and the following officers were elected:

President – Dawn Gifford

Vice President – Tammie Hoover

Secretary – Charlotte Hays

Treasurer - Kris Stolba

4. Dawn received correspondence from rink management asking her to continue to open the rink early mornings for the summer in exchange for ice credit.  This issue was discussed at length, with concerns raised about the figure skating club’s potential liability as well as the appropriateness of the club making this kind of ongoing commitment.  No formal motion was agreed, but the board requested that Dawn address the problems with the rink management and not to agree to take on the responsibility for early opening at this time, because opening and closing should be the responsibility of rink management, not the responsibility of the figure skating club.

5. Dawn presented the Athlete Grant Program and Professional Program that need to be re-evaluated for the new year.  Discussion of these programs was tabled until July.

Vice President, Tammie Hoover – No report

Secretary, Charlotte Hays – No report

Treasurer, Kris Stolba – Detailed financial report presented.  Account balances for May 31st as follows:


Checking

$25,422.84


Savings

       603.95


Investments

    5,000.00

Total Assets

            $31,026.79

These numbers do not include final May ice expenses, nor the final lighting bill for the ice show.

The following committee chairs were appointed for the new year:

Test chair – Julie Willard

Competition – Tammie Hoover/Neil Bernstein

Ice Show – Jane Grabowski/Nancy Krutzfield

Membership – Teresa Johns

Sanctions – Nancy Krutzfield

Fundraising – TBD.  A special meeting on fundraising will be called on June 29th to review our fundraising programs and determine an appropriate plan of action for the new year. 

Social/Communication – Ronda Scheidt

Program Development – Charlotte Hays

LTS Liaison -  No chair appointed.  Board members to rotate duty so that LTS gets to meet more than one person.  Brenda Kelly will liaise with Home school program.

Grievance – Neil Bernstein, Jane Grabowski (one non-board member to be named by Neil and Jane)

Old Business –


No word yet on our regional/sectional bids.

New Business –


Charlotte Hays will put new folders for all board members in the office.  Dawn will update the web site and look into providing forwarding service for e-mail from and EIFSC mailbox to individual personal mailboxes so that personal e-mail addresses will not be directly available on the website.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

BOARD MEETING

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

JULY 13, 2006

Members in attendance:  Neil Bernstein,  Cari Christensen, Charlotte Hays, Tammie Hoover, Teresa Johns,  Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Kris Stolba. 

The meeting was called to order by Vice-President, Tammie Hoover, at 7:05 pm.

The minutes of the June Board meeting were approved as submitted.  The minutes of the Special Meeting held on June 29th were approved for distribution to all board members.

Officers’ Reports

President, Dawn Gifford – No report

Vice President, Tammie Hoover – No report

Secretary, Charlotte Hays, reported that the update of the Board for the USFS was submitted by Dawn Gifford so that Teresa Johns could submit information as our new Membership secretary.

Treasurer, Kris Stolba,  submitted the following balances:


Checking
$19,417.42


Savings
       603.95



           __________




$20,021.37


CD’s

    5,058.85




__________



Total

$25,080.22

There was discussion about investment strategies and it was agreed that after regionals, when we anticipate extra cash flow into the club accounts, that we should examine our investment options and policies.

Committee Reports

Membership Secretary, Teresa Johns – Memberships have been updated with the USFS and a directory of club members is being put together.  

Ice Show, Nancy Krutzfield – No report.  Tammie Hoover advised that she has the DVD from the 2006 ice show and will look into having it copied for purchase.

Old Business 

Athletic Grant Program –

Tammie presented materials on the 2007 athletic grant program for board consideration.  It was agreed that families of athletes applying for grants under the program must have met their fundraising commitment to the club for the prior year for eligibility.  Language was also suggested to clarify that grants are issued per skating unit, i.e. a pair gets one grant to split between them.  It was also noted that the program may need to be re-evaluated when the club sponsors qualifying synchro teams in the future.  

Approval of the athletic grant program for the 2007 was deferred until the August meeting and the Board requested a formal estimate of the cost of the program for the competitive season.

New Business

 It was noted that the rink has a new manager and that rink staff is now opening the rink each morning.

Consideration of club ice rates needs to be considered at the August meeting.

The Board approved a motion to cancel the synchro clinic that was scheduled for July 22nd due to low enrollment.  The board approved coach Kayla Ward’s recommendation to invite Jennifer McMahon to work with our teams in the fall.

The Board also unanimously voted to wish Shawna Hoover a very Happy Birthday!

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

Post meeting notes –

 Since the July meeting, an e-mail motion was passed to proceed with running the test session planned for August 20 even if the club needs to incur a loss for the session.

CH

BOARD MEETING

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

AUGUST 10, 2006

Members in Attendance :  Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christenson, Dawn Gifford, Jane Grabowski, Charlotte Hays, Tammie Hoover, Teresa Johns, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt,  Kris Stolba 

Others in Attendance:  Brian Varney, new manager of the Cedar Rapids Ice Arena.

The minutes of the July Board meeting were approved as read.

President Dawn Gifford introduced Brian Varney to the Board.  Brian indicated that he is working on ice schedules and confirmed that the ice availability would be very similar to last seasons in terms of public hours and freestyle sessions.  Brian also advised the the Rough Riders season would be longer this year and that scheduling for the ice show might be impacted.   Brian also said that he hopes to hire a new full time figure skating director in the near future.  The Board encouraged him to broaden his search as necessary to secure a director who can continue to grow the program.  

Officers Reports 

President, Dawn Gifford – Dawn reintroduced the Athletic Grant Program as revised.  There was further discussion of the program and an amount of $2,500  to be available for grants was agreed.  Dawn is to revise the grant application appropriately and put it on the website to be available to eligible skaters.  Grant applications are due September 1st.  

Dawn also was pleased to announce that Victoria Beebout is the new Pre-Juvenile Light National Showcase Champion.

Vice- President – no formal report

Secretary – no formal report

Treasurer, Kris Stolba – Kris provided the following account balances.

 Account Balances As of 7/31/06
 

Checking                          20,781.36

Savings                                 604.85

      Total Accounts            21,386.21

 

Investment                          5,058.85

_______________________________

Total Assets                     26,445.06

Committee Reports

Test Chair, Dawn Gifford reporting for Julie Willard -  There have been problems with the test session scheduled for August 20th because a gold level judge has not been located yet.  We do plan to have a session, but it may be slipped a week if judges can’t be arranged.  

Membership Chair, Teresa Johns – Will be distributing an e-mail list for the club shortly.

Competition, Tammie Hoover – Tammie has the forms for the Future Champion Series for the March Competition and will be submitting them.  She anticipates no problem since we are hosting regionals next year.

Program Development, Charlotte Hays – The summer synchro program will run one additional week to allow for tryouts/team placement.  Drop in skaters will be charged $15.00.  Skaters in the summer program will not be required to pay a fee to try out.  The cost of the additional week will come out of the surplus the program ran for the summer.  Tentative plans for the coming competitive season are to have 2 teams representing the club.  Budgets and plans are under development and will be distributed for review by the board when they are completed.  

New Business

Nancy Krutzfield made a motion, which the board passed,  to prepare emergency cards to be maintained in the club office for skaters who might not have a parent present during all their skating times.  Nancy will put together a card and coordinate the project.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays 

Secretary

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 21, 2006

Members in Attendance:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Dawn Gifford, Jane Grabowski, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt

Others in Attendance:  Becky LeDuc

The meeting was called to order by President, Dawn Gifford.

The minutes of the August meeting of the board were approved as written.

Officers Reports

President, Dawn Gifford – No Report

Vice President, Tammie Hoover – No Report

Secretary, Charlotte Hays – The USFSA confirmed the list of skaters entered in qualifying events at the 2007 Regionals.  No response was required from the club because all members entered were members in good standing in the club.

Treasurer, Kris Stolba – Kris submitted the following account balances in writing:


Checking

$18,801.40


Savings

       604.85


Investment Accounts
    5,058.85





__________


Total

             $24,465.10

Committee Reports

Competition, Tammie Hoover – There was no formal report, but Dawn asked Neil Bernstein, competition committee member, to remind Tammie to start soliciting judges and requested a status report on the Announcement for the Competition.

Becky LeDuc advised that the Iowa Games are scheduled for February 18, 2007.

Membership Report, Teresa Johns – Teresa submitted the following written report:

As of this July 21, the EIFSC has 55 skaters, 9 coaches and a total of 111 members representing 55 families.  For the current membership year, 95 members were renewals and there were 14 new members representing 6 new families.

Teresa has asked for permission from the members to use their names/addresses/e-mails, etc for a membership directory.  She has heard from all but 9 and will be contracting them for permission.  She also reported that she has set up the new club ice sheets and they have been inserted in the club ice book.

Program Development, Charlotte Hays –

A draft budget was submitted for the Blue Diamonds.  The budget is consolidated to cover 2 teams and an anticipated 23 skaters.  After review the board agreed to a budget with a maximum $2,000 subsidy to be provided if needed to cover costs.  

(In an e-mail vote on September 15th, the Board passed a motion to allow the Blue Diamonds to proceed with practices pending a board meeting and final budget approval.)

Fundraising – Charlotte Hays reported that she was finalizing a proposal to United Fire Group to sponsor the 2008 Upper Great Lakes Regionals.  United Fire’s board meeting in which the proposal would be discussed is scheduled for November, but Randy Ramlo, Executive Vice President of United Fire, suggested that the proposal be in by October 1st so Charlotte plans to hand deliver it to Mr. Ramlo the last week of September.

Neil Bernstein advised that he would distribute a link via e-mail of a site that sells ponchos that might prove a good fundraising item for the club.  

New Business

Neil Bernstein, at Dawn Gifford’s request, drafted procedures for the use of e-mail votes by the board.  The procedures were discussed and suggestions made.  Neil will redraft for the September meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

OCTOBER 12, 2006

Members in Attendance:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christensen, Dawn Gifford, Charlotte Hays, Teresa Johns, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt, Kris Stolba

Others in Attendance:  Tanya Burgess and Becky LeDuc

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 pm.  The minutes of the September meeting were approved as submitted.

Tanya Burgess, representing the Cedar Rapids Ice Arena inquired about the interest in punch cards for skaters no interested in contract ice.  The board was supportive of the idea provided that there was still some discount offered to club members.

There will be a basic skills competition at the arena on December 16th from 10:45 am until 1:30 pm.  Tanya was asked to double check the ice schedule since this runs concurrently with club ice and the beginner synchro team practice time.  Tanya also reported that the State Games will be held in Cedar Rapids on Feb 11 (not the 18th as previously announced).  Nancy Krutzfield will need to have the USFSA sanction.  

The LTS table is available for volunteers at 8:30 on Saturday mornings.  A freestyle pass is offered to all volunteers.

Sergei Zaitzev of Indiana Skating Academy expressed an interest in running a seminar in Cedar Rapids in April, 2007.  The board appreciates his interest, but the club has decided to sponsor no seminars this year due to financial constraints.  If Mr. Zaitsev would like to come and the arena will take the financial burden of running the seminar, the board felt many area skaters might like to attend.  The other concern, however, about Mr. Zaitzev’s offer was its potential interference with ice show rehearsals.

Office Reports

President – No report

Vice President – No report

Secretary – No report

Treasurer, Kris Stolba, presented the following balances:


As of September 30, 2006


Checking

$20,100.81


Savings

       604.85

                                                __________





$20,705.66


Investments

    5,118.40





__________


Total Assets

$25,824.06

Committee Reports 

Competition, Neil Bernstein – All addressed of regional clubs are in data base.  We will have a budget for the competition to present at next meeting.  

Old Business

Nancy Krutzfield presented an emergency contact form.  It was asked that we clarify our liability by maintaining the forms at the rink, although it was agreed that a system was desirable.  Nancy is to check with the USFSA regarding the liability issue.

Email rules revised by Neil Bernstein will be redistributed.

SPECIAL MEETING – FUNDRAISING

There will be a dress sale right before the basic skills competition.

Dawn Gifford explained that Sodexo will no longer require wrist banding at hockey games.  There will be beer huts and the second concession stand available to us.  The board agreed that the best opportunity for the club is the beer huts which offer 7% of sales.  Sodexo will only schedule us for a month at a time.  It was decided that we would put up sign up sheets and submit requests for whatever dates we feel we can staff.

For November, we will take the 2 beer huts (3 people per beer hut) on November 17, 18 and 24th. 

Because in the past, it has been very difficult and time consuming for one person to coordinate the concessions for the entire season, it was agreed that the coordinator role will be taken on a monthly rotation.  Teresa Johns volunteered to do November; Brenda Kelly, December; Dawn Gifford, January; Sandy Bodnarek, February; and Cari Christensen, March.  

Sodexo will be asked if we can wear club attire rather than Sodexo shirts, so we can promote the club as we volunteer.

Becky Le Duc volunteered to edit and produce the ice show DVD’s as a contribution to the club to resell at $15.00 per DVD.  This would satisfy the Le Duc families fundraising contribution for the year.

Neil Bernstein advised that while we may wish to offer one or two “chill chaser” shawls as silent auction items in March, that at a cost of $30 - $35 per shawl, he questions the practicality of inventorying them.  

We plan to proceed with a silent auction at our competition in March.  Charlotte Hays and Ronda Scheidt are working on this.  Michelle Bowers has offered to help with this project.  We need to make sure we have a gambling license properly in place for this.  

Sandy Bodnarek suggested the hockey association and the figure skating club could sponsor a skate-a-thon, perhaps during “Great to Skate Week” in January.

The board continues to recognize the attractiveness of launching a capital campaign and coordinating an effort to attract corporate sponsors, but there is no formal plan of action at this time.  If members have contacts in corporations or have grant/proposal writing experience and want to help coordinate an effort, the board would welcome their time and input.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

BOARD MEETING

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

NOVEMBER 9, 2006

Members in Attendance:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christenson, Dawn Gifford, Jane Grabowski,  Charlotte Hays,  Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Kris Stolba

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm.  The minutes of the October meeting were approved as submitted.

Officer Reports

President – No report

VP – No report

Secretary – No report

Treasurer, Kris Stolba – 

Kris submitted the following balances as of October 31, 2006

Checking


$21,855.13

Savings
      

       605.75

Investment Accounts

 $  5,118.40





___________

Total Assets


$27,579.28

The Bryant family overpaid their buyout.  The family will be offered credits for club ice.  

The application for the Hotel/Motel Grant has been submitted for next year.  The application was much more complicated this year.

Kris bought a stuffed bear for the silent auction at the March competition.

Committee Reports

Competition, Neil Bernstein – The budget was submitted and a post card was reviewed.  It was decided to e-mail as much as possible rather than mail to save postage costs.  An early December mail drop was planned. 

The budget was reviewed and suggestions made.  The revised budget will be submitted at the December board meeting.

The competition has officially received the Future Champion designation from the USFSA.

Rusty Stout has offered to donate a laptop for use at registrations.  

Membership – The Justice family joined as new members.  Hailey Justice skates on the Blue Diamonds beginner synchro team.

Test Committee – Discussion about canceling the December test session due to low numbers was held.  It was decided to look into at least providing lower level testing in December because there are a number of skaters who have been planning on taking the test.

Fundraising -  The board continued to discuss alternative fundraising plans to supplement the dwindling income from concessions.  Teresa Johns will be coordinating the volunteers for concession dates that we have been granted.   We will continue to do some concessions as offered by Sodexo to keep that as an active option.

Alternatives under consideration are an ice bowling tournament and security at U of I functions

Old Business 

E-mail voting procedures were reviewed and passed.  

New Business 

The board reviewed the policies for Club Ice.  It was agreed that as more skaters use club ice and as some skaters practice higher level skills on club ice that there is a greater risk of skaters getting injured and we have to be mindful of a safe club ice experience for all skaters.  No official policies were adopted at the meeting, but it was agreed that the topic needs to be revisited at the December meeting.


The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

BOARD MEEING

DECEMBER 14, 2006

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christensen, Dawn Gifford, Charlotte Hays, Tammie Hoover, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Tanya Street

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm.

The minutes of the meeting held November 9, 2006 were approved as amended, adding Ronda Scheidt to the list of attendees.

Treasurer, Kris Stolba submitted the following account balances as of November 30, 2006:


Checking
$21,530.86


Savings                  605.75


Investments
   5,118.40


Total Assets    $27,255.01

Kris also reported that she prepared the Hotel/Motel Grant Application for the coming year.

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Competition, Tammie Hoover - The competition budget was reviewed once more.  The budget was presented in October and revised, but it was realized after the meeting that some of the assumptions made in the revision were incorrect, so the budget was reconsidered as originally submitted in November and passed.  

$1,500 in additional expenses were considered to run the competition under the new judging system.  The additional expenses would be for computer equipment and accountant expenses.  Motion passed to reserve the computer but to review 30 days prior to the competition to ensure that registrations are adequate to cover the expense.  

Postcards were mailed out to regional clubs and Omaha.  E-mails will go when official announcement is available.

OLD BUSINESS/ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Bryant family overpaid its fundraising buy out and will now be asked whether they want a refund or credits for club ice.

Dawn Gifford announced that she had cancelled the holiday get together at her house.  It’s just too busy of a time of year and there were few people planning to attend.

For Iowa Games in February, will need help with registration, ice monitors, etc.  

The arena will sponsor a free skating session on January 21st for National Skating Month.

The synchro teams will be performing at the Hawkeye Skating Club holiday show on December 16th.  

Sheboygan Wisconsin’s annual Ice Bowling Tournament is scheduled for the week-end of March 16-17.  A group from the EIFSC is planning to attend the tournament and will meet with the chairman.  It is hoped that the club may be able to run its own ice bowling tournament as a fund raiser for the club.

Lauren Gifford and Carson Bodnarek are scheduled to be on KGAN next week.

Kris Stolba advised that there is now a club credit card that can be used for club expenses.  

Nancy Krutzfield announced that she and Jane Grabowski have been working with Amy Blades on a Party themed ice show.  Plans are still very tentative, but looking at Saturday, May 5th as the show date.   

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

BOARD MEETING 

January 11, 2007

Members Present:  Sandy Bodnarek, Dawn Gifford, Jane Grabowski, Charlotte Hays, Tammie Hoover, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Ronda Scheidt, Kris Stolba

Others Present:  Tanya Burgess

The minutes of the December meeting were approved as submitted.

Officer Reports: 

President, Dawn Gifford:  We have received and anonymous sponsor of $5,000 for UGL.

We have the laptop up and running and the software has been ordered.  Budget has been prepared to conform with the annual club budget to be considered later in the meeting.

Treasurer, Kris Stolba:  Account balances as of December 31, 2006, were presented as follows:


Checking


$18,177.16


Savings


       605.75


Investments


    5,177.99






__________


Total Assets


$23,960.90

Kris also presented a preliminary 2007 budget for review.  But after some discussion, it was decided to table the budget until the February meeting.

Committee Reports:

Competition, Tammie Hoover – The sanctions are done.  The announcement for the competition is on the website and on the USFS website.  We will still need a coordinator for volunteers and a coordinator for concessions.  Other volunteers are also needed to coordinate hospitality, awards and vendors.  The new judging system equipment has been reserved.  Charlotte Hays and Ronda Scheidt are working on the silent auction fundraiser.

Ice Show, Jane Grabowski and Nancy Krutzfield – We have gotten a very late start.  Given that past ice shows have lost money, there is concern that we not lose an excessive amount of money on a show leading up to hosting regionals.  Themes were discussed as well as the concept of a showcase rather than a traditional show.  Jane and Nancy were charged with developing a budget for a showcase and Dawn Gifford called a special board meeting on January 25th to discuss and make a final decision on the ice show.

UGL, Dawn Gifford - Plans are moving along according to schedule.  A conference call was held with USFS officials and all is proceeding.  There will be a need for coordinators in various areas for UGL and volunteers are encouraged to express interest in areas they may like to work on.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

January 25, 2007

Members Present:  Neil Bernstein, Dawn Gifford, Charlotte Hays, Tammie Hoover, Kris Stolba, Nancy Krutzfield

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 pm.

ICE SHOW

A motion was approved to proceed with an ice show as follows:

Show date:  May 5, 2007 – 2 performances, a matinee and an evening performance.

Dress Rehearsal:  Friday, May 4, 2007.  The budget for the show was approved with the proviso that if adequate sponsorships were secured that the lighting would be upgraded accordingly.

Theme:  “Rock the House” with programs loosely based on the Rock & Roll Hall of Fame. 

Fee to participate:  $50.00.  Skaters to pay coaches directly for choreography.  Parent volunteers to coordinate costumes for each number.

Nancy Krutzfield will be coordinating a registration form with all details.

Coaches to cast their numbers.  Goal of 2 numbers per skater.  Solos, if given, will be limited to skaters at juvenile and above.  

Other Business:

A motion was passed to offer a half price membership to first time members only for a half year membership.  

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

BOARD MEETING

EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

FEBRUARY 22, 2007

Members attending: Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christenson,  Charlotte Hays

Tammie Hoover, Teresa Johns, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield,  Ronda Scheidt, Kris Stolba

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 by Secretary, Charlotte Hays

The minutes of the meeting held January 11, 2007 and the special meeting held January 25, 2007 were approved as previously distributed via e-mail.

An open discussion was held on fundraising options and the concerns arising with our relationship with Sodexo.  We have a number of options, and need to actively pursue alternatives to hockey concessions.

In addition to the difficulties of working with Sodexo on concessions, it was noted that the food and service from Sodexo are inadequate, overly expensive, and unacceptable and could jeopardize our annual competition as well as any future chances we may have to secure major competitions, such as UGL.  Talks have been underway with Sodexo to arrive at a mutually acceptable agreement regarding the club having donated food at the rink for the judges.  There will be a meeting with Sodexo management on Friday, February 23rd at 4:00 pm at the arena in hopes of resolving the outstanding issues.

Officer Reports

President – No report

Vice President – No Report

Secretary, Charlotte Hays – We are still hoping to host a team to go to Sheboygan, Wisconsin on March 17th for Ice Bowling.  The Blue Line Ice Arena holds an Ice Bowling tournament each year and it is a major fundraiser for the rink.  A meeting with the local coordinator is planned.  But we still need at least 2 more bowlers to make it work.  Registration deadline is March 12th.  Charlotte will send out a follow up notice to see if someone is interested in joining the team.

Treasurer, Kris Stolba – Kris submitted the following account balances as of January 31, 2007


Checking

20,231.68


Savings

     606.66


Investment Accounts     5,177.99





__________


Total Assets

26,016.33

Kris also noted that the final budget for the club needs to be approved.  Since the major item still outstanding in the budget is the ice show, the discussion of the final budget was deferred until later in the meeting when the ice show was to be discussed.

Committee Reports

Competition,  Tammie Hoover and Neil Bernstein  - Neil is working on filling in volunteers for all jobs but there are still slots available.  

The letters to competitors went out today and the coaches would be getting their letters mailed tomorrow.  

Sandy Bodnarek reported that the awards and medals were all being taken care of.

Ronda Scheidt reviewed the set up for the silent auction.  It was noted that while many members have been very generous, that we will need more items to make the silent auction a success.  Charlotte Hays is to send out a second appeal for donations, along with suggestions of possible theme baskets.

Ice Show, Nancy Krutzfield – About 40 skaters have registered for the ice show, including LTS students.  The coaches met and agreed to assignment of numbers.  

The club was approached by the rink because the date of the show was a concern.  The Rough Riders playoff schedule is a problem and Brian Varney requested that the show be postponed until May 19th so that it would not conflict with a Rough Riders game.  The coaches find the date change acceptable.  A motion was passed to approve the date change.  Nancy will send out an e-mail to all club members about the change.  It is recognized that this may mean some additional skaters may be able to participate, but others may be forced to withdraw.   Skaters that have to withdraw will get a full refund of their fees.

Nancy and Tanya Burgess met with the lighting director at the US Cellular Center and he thought he might be able to enhance the lighting of the show at an acceptable cost.  Nancy will keep all posted.

The parents of the synchro teams have been asked to coordinate the Ice Show cast party between the two performances.  The party is tentatively set to be held at a Cassill Motors facility.  

Nancy will forward the budget numbers from the ice show budget to Kris for incorporation into the club budget and Kris will e-mail the club budget to all for approval.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays, Secretary
EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB BOARD MEETING

APRIL 12, 2007

Members attending:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christensen, Dawn Gifford, Charlotte Hays, Teresa Johns, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield,  Kris Stolba

Also in attendance:  Tanya Street-Burgess

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.  The minutes were approved as submitted.

Officer Reports

President, Dawn Gifford –

Dawn noted that traditionally we have dropped the Saturday morning club ice during the summer months due to poor attendance.  A motion was made and passed to drop the Saturday club ice session for June 1st -August 10th.  The club will continue to hold Club Ice sessions on Thursday nights.

Julie Willard, the test chair, requested permission to order additional test pins, six at each level.  $577.50 was approved to pay for the pins.

Secretary, Charlotte Hays –

Charlotte reported that Kayla Ward and Lisa Recker, the coaches for the synchro teams for next year were attending a synchro seminar in Minneapolis and they had requested information about how to apply for a coach’s grant to subsidize their attendance.  Dawn advised that the forms were available on the club website and that they would qualify for grants.

Charlotte also reported on attending the Ice Bowling tournament in Sheboygan, WI in March.  She reported that while it is a very successful fundraiser for the Blue Line Ice Center (estimated at $25,000 per year), that most of the money is made off donated concession food, most notably, free brats from Johnsonville, and that with our relationship with the rink and dependence on Sodexo for food, it would be difficult to duplicate Sheboygan Blue Line’s success.   

Rick Kern has been given the proxy for the 3 delegates (Dawn Gifford, Tammie Hoover, Charlotte Hays) from the EIFSC to the upcoming USFS Governing Council meeting in Reno, NV.  

Treasurer, Kris Stolba –

Kris reported account balances as follows:



Checking



$33,768.56



Savings


       
       606.66



Investment Accounts


    5,237.62








_________



Total Assets



$39,612.84

Kris also presented the budget for the year and it was passed as presented.  Kris noted that the club was not awarded a grant from the Hotel/Motel Tax program this year.

Other Reports:

Tanya Street-Burgess advised that the rink would like to send out flyers promoting the Learn to Skate program.   However, the flyers must be sponsored by a non-profit organization or the schools will not circulate them.  Tanya asked the club if it would be willing to be the sponsor for the flyers.  A motion was made and passed to allow the rink to name the EIFSC as sponsor provided that the flyers mention the upcoming EIFSC Ice Show.

Committee Reports –

Ice Show, Nancy Krutzfield

Mediacom will not be able to tape the ice show, but if we can find someone else to tape it, Mediacom may still be able to run it on the local channel.  

Scott Picard, of Compass Management is reviewing possibilities to improve the lighting for the show at a reasonable cost to the club.  

The cast party will be at CiCi’s Pizza.  Skaters will be responsible for their own meals.  Cake will be provided.   It will be held between the shows.

A parent meeting is set for April 14.  Tickets will be distributed, a list of volunteers will be circulated.

Andy and Lindsey Seitz are planning to skate in the show

Brenda Kelly is working on publicity.

Competition, Neil Bernstein –

It appears that the competition posted a profit of $6,836.81  It was suggested that perhaps some of the excess should be invested rather than allowed to sit in checking.  Kris will shop rates.  A motion to invest $5,000 and reassess our finances in 3 months was passed.  

UGL, Dawn Gifford – 

An organizing meeting will be called in the next couple of months. 

Nominating Committee, Dawn Gifford – Dawn noted that the nominating committee consists of herself, Nancy Krutzfield and Rusty Stout.  Julie Willard has expressed a willingness to return to the Board.  We still need to fill additional slots so names are still being sought.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

